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MEMORANDUM 

To:  Board of Education 

From:  Eric Luther 

Date:  3/11/2022 

Re:  

We are finishing up the 3rd marking period this month and making last efforts as we approach the 
NYS 3-8 exams in ELA and Math.  ELA begins at the end of the month with the math exam 
starting after Spring Break in April.  I am also planning to start meeting with the 5th/6th grade 
teachers, 7th/8th grade teachers and 9-12 teachers over the next month or so to have 
conversations regarding common practices and expectations for the various grade level 
components in preparation for the Fall of 2022.  We wanted to improve our expectations and 
communication of said expectations in order to improve the experience for all of the kids and to 
make it easier for parents too.  
 

In athletics, softball and baseball seasons are starting Monday.  Schedules are nearly set and 
changing daily due to proms, senior trips, etc.  Hopefully the weather improves soon and we can 
get the kids outside sooner rather than later. 
 
In CSE, we have been continuing to work on annual reviews and we also to discuss the possibility 
of the new program in the elementary and Middle School.  Nothing has arisen in the meetings so 
far, to bring concern to the building and the district.  All services and needs can be continued to be 
met with the programs and supports we currently have in place. 


